

Muskoka Rock Executive Minutes

January 17th 2018 MacTier Arena

Attendees: Dan Duggan, Kirk Alves, Crystal Jones, Jen Stephen, Scott Lucas, Dan Gardiner, Karen Klages, Shannon Taylor, Tracey Coulter, Tom Wray

Regrets: Scott Bell, Terri Retzler, Kara Duggan, Patrick Shoebottom

1.0 Meeting Called to Order

Meeting called to order at 6:40pm

2.0 Approval of the Agenda

Agenda was approved

3.0 Approval of the Previous Minutes

November minutes were approved as there was no meeting in December, no new business arising from those minutes.

4.0 Reports

4.1 OMHA Report

- HC is raising their rates by \$5.15 and the OHF is raising theirs \$0.15
- HC is changing the cross-ice initiative again - details to be released in the coming months
- Looking to purchase cross ice bumpers for all rinks. Possibly going to purchase those with funds from the ongoing anonymous donation for next season
- All Star Game was very successful. We owe \$420 to MPS for our players, Treasurer to pay
- 1st rounds for Playoffs have been set - contracts will be posted in all rinks

4.2 Team Reports

- Initiation will need to have a coordinator for next season, someone to head it up
- Tykes are doing well, have beat South and PS
- Novices have struggled but are looking to attend a year end tournament
- Atoms are doing great have gone 17-2-1 on season, will start their playoffs VS Almaguin
- Peewees have done well, won MPS will start VS Millbrook
- Bantams have won some, lost some and will start VS Almaguin

4.3 Financials

We are doing well with very few registrations still outstanding. We owe for some ice bills but otherwise, we are comfortable with where we stand

4.4 Fundraising

Little Caesars made \$2006.00 and we will hopefully be able to run the skate-a-thon once we connect with John Duke, donor of the prize package

5.0 New Business

5.1 Initiation Jerseys should be purchased as they will be starting to play some games. We cannot keep sharing the Tyke ones, we will look in to getting practice style jerseys with our logo on them. Jen to call and get quotes from 4Sports and Source for Sports in BB

5.2 Scott Baker needs to be paid for his services. Treasurer will get a breakdown and pay him

5.3 An email was received from Greig at the Port rink regarding the cleaning of the hockey room. It was completely cleaned out and the arena staff are quite pleased. We have also asked them to hang the old Thunder sign in the arena this summer when they have a sky jack rented

6.0 Next meeting scheduled for 6:30 Feb. 14 in Mactier

7.0 Meeting Adjourned at 8:45pm